SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

March 15, 2022

Manager’s Report by Brian Scott

Financial Report by Karen Shay
Water Reclamation Facility

e The staff at the WRF greased the aerators and mixers.

e Rocky and Rich repaired and replaced a broken yard hydrant.

e 14 loads of sludge were taken to the City of Sequim plant, total of 8400
gallons, of which 2.77% were solids.

e The Biosolids Report was submitted to DOE.

e Willy got bids to replace the Blowers at the WRF.

¢ Inflow and Infiltration was reported to the DOE.

Water Production/Consumption Results

e The next water meter read will be the first week of April.

e The water level in both wells at lower 79 ft. upper at 14 ft. Water loss for
the month of March was 16%

e Total water production numbers continue to appear low. We are continuing
to look for leaks.

e SWD staff repaired a water leak at 168 Fairway Dr.

e SWD staff met with the Clallam County Road Department on a plan to
better drain Taylor east of Fairway Drive.

e SWD staff worked with Steve from Olympic Sewer and Drain to locate the
sewer stub at 125 Sunrise View Ave.



SWD staff is cleaning out the barn. The old office is gone.

The SWD Manager is working on a quote to get a sewer to lot 14 (locate at
first lot on the left on Taylor Blvd. across from Sunland Drive). Water is on
location.



